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Hands of Compassion 

A Ministry of The Rochester Church Of Christ 

Introducing The New Enhanced 

House of Compassion! 
Phase II of the original HOC expansion plan in 2007 included the addition of a third house. We believe the time is right to make 

that a reality. We are excited to announce that we have the plans and are launching our targeted fund raising campaign to ex-

pand the very special ministry that is HOC. The new house will sit on the lot between the two existing houses as a connection and 

expansion of the house built in 2007…greatly enhancing our ability to serve the needs of our guests! 

The new facility will allow us to provide more access for people with limited mobility, give us the ability to support families with 

younger children, and accommodate longer term medical stays.  Mayo clinic is significantly expanding their operations and as a 

result we will need to be able to provide more rooms, so that we can limit the times when we have to turn people away. 

In short, this new addition will allow us to not only continue, but to do even more to minister to the physical, emotional, and 

spiritual needs of our guests. 

To make this a reality, we need your help! 

Digital rendering of estimated final look.  To see more architectural drawings of the new construction, 

visit our website at www.hocrochester.com 



Why Do We Need A New House? 

Everyone who has been associated with the HOC Ministry over the years is 

proud and blessed to have been able to provide free ministry and housing 

to people who are at the Mayo Clinic during what is often one of the most 

stressful times in their life. Thanks to the amazing and ongoing support of 

many people over the past 30+ years, HOC has touched the lives, hearts 

and spirits of thousands as they experience serious medical challenges. 

During this time, we have been able to service the needs of many, but we 

have also had to turn some away because of our limitations. Those limitations will be 

even more challenging given the significant expansion of Mayo Clinic and the services 

they offer. 

Limitation #1: We only have two rooms that can be accessed without having to navigate 

stairs. This is a major problem for the many people who come to Mayo with physical 

limitations that make stairs difficult or even impossible to navigate. The new house will 

solve that problem by providing elevator access to multiple floors in the new house and 

via the integrated connection to the 2007 house. 

Limitation #2: The communal nature of the HOC facilities is a key component of the 

ministry. However, that also makes it challenging to support families with young chil-

dren. The new house addresses that by providing connected rooms on the “garden level” which can be opened 

into a suite to accommodate these families while still protecting the pri-

vacy of other guests and the communal environment. 

Limitation #3: Limited space also creates challenges when we are working 

to serve people who are facing extended stays, which is a growing com-

ponent of Mayo’s service model. In the past, we have flexed as much as 

possible to support extended stay needs. With the Mayo Clinic expansion 

and extended services, we know we will be even more challenged to sup-

port guests needing extended stays. The design of the new house gives us the flexibility to more easily ac-

commodate the needs of guests who require extended stays. 

The cost to build and fund initial operational setup will be about $1.7M. This includes the cost for con-

necting and integrating the two houses as a single unit, the elevator to extend wheelchair and disability access, 

as well as remodeling and upgrades for common shared space across the two integrated houses. Visit the web 

site to see the exciting architectural layout and drawings for the new facility.  

#1—Pray for this ministry as well as our ability to raise funds.  All things are possible with God. 

#2—Put the Hands of Compassion ministry in your will.  This can help tremendously in raising the funds neces-

sary.  You can find instructions for adding us to your will on our website at www.hocrochester.com 

#3— Tell others about the HOC Ministry and encourage them to check us out, get engaged, and give a gift of 

support to others during a critical time in their lives…to be the extended hands and feet of Jesus.  You can find 

more information for giving on our website at www.hocrochester.com 

Thank you all so much for your amazing support for the past 32 years of ministry! 

How Can You Help? 



Memorials 
 

Lori Bufe 
   Mr. & Mrs. Harold Bufe 

 

Edith Carter 
   Joan Berry 

 

Glenn Combs 
   Marva Combs 

 

Danny Daniel 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Wright 

 

James Earl Donaldson 
Lois Stevenson 
 

Bill Hibner 
Lavina Goddard 

 

Kate Howard 
Robert & Elizabeth Howard 

Charles Hawk 
Dale & Dot White 

 

Bobby Jackson Sr. 
Candy Jackson 

 

Debby James 
Vera James Staffy 

 

Clyde Jones 
James & Bonnie Burkett 

 

Doug Bradley Junker 
Lois Stevenson 

Jordan Linscoln 
Evelyn Brown 

 

Rose McCleery 
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Bufe 

 

Harvey Nicholson 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Wright 

 

Jessica Sikes 
William & Mary Shireman 

 

Owen Slaton 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Wright 

 

Alivia Nuding 
Mike and Karen Bryant 

 

Charles Rachui 
Dale & Dot White 

 

Ray Vetter 
Nelson & Mariana Eddy 

 

Toni Vaughn 
William & Mary Shireman 

 

Mrs. Eudie Voigts 
Dale & Dot White 

 

Gerry Willis 
Patrick & Anita Gillespie 

Gladys Willis 

 

Harold Yarbrough 
Lewis & Carolyn Linberry 

Pat Reeves 

Boots Young 
Peggy Albertson 

Keith Arterburn 

Herbert & Marilyn Dyer 

Alan & Susan Haas 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Haas 

Margaret Hartmann 

Edward & Jonell Krugmire 

Don & Kathy McMillon 

Brenda Newberry 

George & Judith Sheets 

Stacy & Carol Sikes 

James & Karen Smelser 

Janice Smith 

Gladys Willis 

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Wright 

 

Gerry Willis 
Gladys Willis 

 

Rick 
Joyce Swenson 

 

Tina 
Joan Berry & Family 

 

Honorariums 
 

John & Doris Palmer 
Don & Kathy McMillon 

 

Jerry and Mildred Smelser 
James & Karen Smelser 

Memorials and Honorariums Nov. 19 2016  

to February 13, 2017 

Amazon Smile 

You can now support this ministry by shopping on 

Amazon.  Amazon Smile is the charity wing of Amazon.  It 

allows for 0.5% of all of your purchases on Amazon smile to 

go to the Hands of Compassion ministry.  If you are shop-

ping on Amazon, simply go to www.smile.amazon.com  and 

select Hands of Compassion Ministry, Rochester MN.  It is 

just like shopping on Amazon with the same prices and the 

same products.  The only difference is Amazon will donate 

to this ministry. 

Newsletter 

 

The newsletter is now available by email or on 

our website at: 

www.hocrochester.com 

If you wish to receive the newsletter by email 

send us a message at: 

hocministry@gmail.com 




